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Sean P. Miller, Banking Department Chief Information Officer, to Retire 
 

Sean P. Miller, Chief Information Officer (CIO) for the Banking Department, has announced he will 
retire effective September 30, 2023. Mr. Miller has served as CIO since January 2020. 
 
“Sean has played a key role in modernizing the agency’s information technology posture and leading 
the Department through an extraordinary time,” Commissioner Charles G. Cooper said. “We wish him 
a long and happy retirement.”  
 
As CIO, Mr. Miller provides direction and guidance for the daily operations of the Department’s 
Management Information Systems division. The division is responsible for managing, maintaining, 
and enhancing the Department’s information technology, including its applications, network, and 
infrastructure to provide secure and reliable services to employees and the public.  
 
Prior to joining the Department, Mr. Miller spent two decades with several other state agencies, 
including the Texas Railroad Commission, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality, Texas 
Youth Commission, and Texas Department of Protective and Regulatory Services.    
 
A 1994 graduate of Saint Edward’s University in Austin, where he majored in Photocommunications, 
Mr. Miller holds the industry accreditations of Certified Information Security Manager and Certified 
Information Security Officer.  
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